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NEXT MEETING at Swiss Park - March 17, 2005
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If you are not coming or if you are bringing a guest or visitor

Don’t forget to Call  on the Monday before the Meeting - or earlier
Fred Gotthardt  - 797-4592  or  Manual Silva - 792-5484  or Arnold Mozzetti - 797-2127
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Corned Beef & Cabbage

Potatoes & Carrots
Bread & Butter

Dessert & Coffee

The Big Sir Challenge
Success comes with Challenges

by Howard Thompson

Last month I gave us all the challenge of bringing 50
guests to our luncheons over this next year.
Congratulations!!! We are on our way to achieving that goal.

That seems an easy goal to obtain. It means that only
50 members have to bring one guest this year. After two
months we are ahead of our goal.

SO WHAT!

It means we are reaching men that need fellowship and
activities that make life more meaningful.

But that means some challenges also. We can’t always
control what happens, but we can control how we handle it.
I promised the Branch that I would listen and try to meet
the needs of our men.

We do have a situation where individuals are saving
seats for others (myself included), which make it difficult to
find seats for the luncheon.

We can handle this situation, therefore, I have asked
Don Gillis, Don Henry, and Lyle Kingery to evaluate the
situation and make some suggestions to the board at the
next meeting on how to solve the seating problems. Until
then, consider this:

First, make sure these people that you are saving a seat
for are really going to attend the luncheon.

Second, encourage men to be at the luncheon 15
minutes before the start of the meeting at noon. If they are
not present at that time, please consider giving up that seat
by pulling their nametags.

Third, Rob Ingebretson and Bill Anderson, Sergeant at
Arms, will assist you in finding a seat for the luncheon.

I will do my best to continue to ask where available
seating is located before the meeting starts. This will help
the men to find a seat for the luncheon meeting.

If you have suggestions to help find a solution to the
seating, please communicate with any member of the
Executive Committee with your ideas.
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Our Speaker – Bob Wasserman
by Little Sir Les Addison

Bob Wasserman received his Bachelor of Science
degree in Law Enforcement Administration from Cal State
Los Angeles and his Master of Public Administration from
the University of Southern California.

Wasserman has served on the Fremont City Council
since 1992. Prior to his election, he spent almost 40 years
in law enforcement, and served as Fremont’s Chief of Police
from 1976 to 1991. He was elected Mayor of Fremont
November 2004. He enjoys the opportunity to serve the
community that his office provides. His goal as Mayor is to
keep Fremont a safe city where people can live, work, play,
and shop.

When he isn’t attending meetings, Mayor Wasserman
enjoys sports, reading, and travel. He is married and has
two children.

The Mayor plans to discuss projects that are currently
taking place in Fremont and to speak about the programs
he wants to implement.

WANTED: A FEW GOOD MEN
The nominating committee is looking for candidates to

serve Branch 59 in 2006. We are seeking nominees for the
positions of Little Sir, Secretary, and one slot on the Board of
Directors. We urge you not to be modest - self nominations
are certainly acceptable. Failing that, suggesting the name of
some one you think would do a good job in leading the
Branch onward, is encouraged.  (If you wish,we will keep you
anonymous).

Contact any member of the committee - Dutina, Epstein,
or Wessells.
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Branch  59
Officers

Big Sir
Howard Thompson

(510) 656-6132

Little Sir
Les Addison

(510) 656-7048

Secretary
Al Wydler

(510) 278-4380

Asst. Secretary
Peter Angelides
(510) 797-3570

Treasurer
Louis Bufkin

(510) 651-8664

Asst. Treasurer
Bobby Ben Snodgrass

(510) 796-3543

Directors
Lloyd Anderson

Don Gillis
Bill Leake

Robert Ralston
Tom Sherba

Arthur Winkley

A Nonprofit
public benefit
corporation for

retired men

Branch 59
Meets at Swiss Park
5911 Mowry Avenue

Newark
on the 3rd Thursday of

each month
10:15AM

Executive Board Meeting
11AM Social Hour

12 Noon Lunch

The Meeting was called
to order at 10:15 am.

Following the Pledge of
Allegiance, Roll call showed
5 Officers and 4 Directors
to be present.

The minutes of the January meeting
were approved.  The Treasurers report
was accepted.

Big Sir Howie Thompson will present
The “Sir of the Month Award” to Oliver
Knick for his 26 years of membership.

Sir Fred Gotthardt estimates that 210
members will be present today for lunch.
The Cybergeezers will meet at the
Newark Library next Tuesday as this
library is normally closed on Monday.

Sir Ed Bingle reports 4 new members
and 1 termination.

Sir Nat Lord has sign up sheets for
both Giants and A’s Baseball Games,
The A’s tickets are priced at $13, a 50%
discount.

Sir Cunningham reporting for Bowling,
there is a tournament in March at
Petaluma.

Sir Bill Briscoe reports that now have
enough SIR members receiving the
Pathfinder by E-mail that it is cheaper to
send the remainder by first class rather
than bulk mail. The more members that
would switch to E-mail, the more dollars
Branch 59 would save.

Edited Excerpts from the February 17th Minutes of Al Wydler

Sir John Skarpelos has a Friday
February 25th deadline for Pathfinder
articles.

Sir Bill Leake reports a Golf
Tournament March 3 at Las Vegas - see
him for the details.

Sir Orsetti reports, there are problems
regarding seating for lunch, enough to
discourage some members from
attending. These relate to reserved
seating and he suggests that seats only
be held until 11:45, and then made
available to anyone. The Big Sir, Howie
Thompson appointed Don Gillis, Don
Henry, and Lyle Kingery to report some
suggestions to the board at the next
meeting to solve the seating problems.

Sir Frank Campos is present today to
lead us in song.

Sir Dave Marymee reports the death
of Ed Pickl at 87 years and that George
Rodrigues is hospitalized with heart
problems.

Sir Drag Dutina is Chairman of the
Nominating Committee and is assisted
by Sir Herb Epstein and Sir Bill Wessells.

Area Governor Bob Lippincott reports
no net gain in membership and
presented an information poster for each
Branch to gain 5 new members each
meeting year.

Big Sir Howie Thompson has SIR
Logo pens available for distribution and
requested $40.00 to purchase an
additional 100. Request was approved.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.
Respectfully submitted,
Alfred Wydler, Secretary

January 2005
Financial Report

by Lou Bufkin
A general cash balance of

$4177.89 and a custodial cash
balance of $1412.29 was on
hand at the end of December.

Ending cash balance for
the month was $4034.00

SIR OF THE MONTH
Frank Campos

Frank has been a member of
Pathfinder Branch 59 for more than 15
years. He is our song leader and each
month presents Patriotic and wonderful
Broadway
songs. He
travels from
Manteca each
month to attend
our meetings.
He is dedicated
and a real asset
to our Branch.
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MEMBERSHIP, ATTENDANCE and BIRTHDAY NEWS
by Sir Ed Bingle, Sir Fred Gotthardt, and Sir Art Winkley

Membership Report

Guests:                   Guest of:
Clark Dedrick Tony Martinez
John Ford Carmen Vendetti
Franklin Kinney Drag Dutina
Al Mason, Jr. Jack Lindley
Nelson Morris Matthew Perakis
Robert Stefani Drag Dutina
Dan Zahn Robert Fischer

Visitors: Visiting  from:
Charles Cunningham    Arnold

Membership Total
(as of   February 17, 2005)

266 - Active Members
     23 - Inactive Members

Change of Status:

Glen Hursey -  Change of Address:
2860 Country Drive - Apt 350
Fremont, CA 94536
Phone 510-791-6826

New Members

Attendance Report
(For February 17, 2005)

    Members 194
    Guests 7
    Visitors 1
    Speaker 1
    Total = 203

46 excused   27 unexcused

March Birthdays
Bruno Orsetti 03/05/1921 84
Paul Lanferman 03/03/1922 83
John Austin 03/21/1922 83
Manuel Silva 03/16/1923 82
Norman Silveira 03/19/1923 82
Sylvan Farrell 03/07/1925 80
Alvin Dockter 03/17/1925 80
Lyle Kingery 03/17/1926 79
Peter Sodini 03/06/1927 78
Carl Tolle 03/29/1927 78
Robert Leinkram 03/04/1929 76
Arnold Mozzetti 03/25/1929 76
Donald Wright 03/18/1930 75
James Putler 03/28/1930 75
Robert Benya 03/19/1931 74
Sam Mitchell 03/04/1932 73
Allen Sprague 03/13/1935 70
Nathaniel Lord, Jr. 03/26/1935 70
Ray Alvarez 03/01/1936 69
Howard Thompson 03/22/1936 69
Shirley Barnes 03/26/1936 69
Chris Lemler 03/25/1938 67
Gary Bennett 03/21/1939 66
David Tanner 03/12/1940 65

Charles W. Duncan
4746 Griffith Avenue
Fremont, CA 94538-3324
510-656-4312
Email: effieduncan@msn.com
Birthday: 2/3/1928
Spouse: Effie
Badge No. 97
Sponsor: Rollin Cunningham
Call me: Bill

Earl Evans
41567 Apricot Lane
Fremont, CA 94539-4503
510-656-5593
Email: eevans945@aol.com
Birthday: 4/3/1928
Spouse: Betty
Badge No. 44
Sponsor: Jack Lindley
Call me: Earl

Greg G. Johnston
943 Barcelona Drive
Fremont, CA 94536-2679
510-797-2566
Email: johnstonduo@aol.com
Birthday: 1/4/1938
Spouse: Pat
Badge No. 55
Sponsor: Edmund Bingle
Call me: Greg

Willard J. Wyman
42829 Castillejo Court
Fremont, CA 94539-5109
510-651-1467
Email: wilwy@comcast.net
Birthday: 5/23/1933
Spouse: Mariam
Badge No. 89
Sponsor: Gordon MacLeod
Call me: Will

READERS AND BROWSERS
Bring your magazines and books to share.

Bob Matthies 797-5638
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SIR BRANCH 59 ACTIVITIES

PATHFINDERS WALKING AND HIKING GROUP
Meet Wednesday mornings at 8 AM at the Park at Paseo

Padre and Isherwood. Everyone welcome and bring a friend.
Don Henry at 656-5659.

SPORTS BY NAT LORD

Oakland A’s playing the Anaheim Angels Thursday,
August 11, 2005 12:35 pm. Plaza Level Infield seats $13.

San Francisco Giants playing the Atlanta Braves, July
20, 2005 12:35 pm. View Reserved seats $19.

Please bring check or cash to the March Meeting so we
can order early. Make out checks to the Oakland A’s or
the San Francisco Giants.

Questions? Call Nat Lord (510) 797-1704.

BRIDGE GROUPS
We have four bridge groups: Three of them are evening

two-table groups and each meets monthly. The 4th bridge
group welcomes all members and meets after the monthly
meeting.  Drag Dutina  - 657-1037

Welcome to the Branch 59 golf column.
Plan on being absent from the SIR
meeting.  Please be sure to call in to
one of the attendance Sirs.  If you are
absent because of a SIR sponsored golf
tournament, tell them this also.  We get
a special credit.
Upcoming Branch 72 Tournaments:  Alameda, April 12, 2005,
8:00 a.m., $50 with lunch.  $$ Due 3-28-05.  Tilden, July 18,
2005, 8:30, $47, payment due July 5.  For both cases, contact
Lloyd Keplinger at 471-1238 or Bill Leake at 793-6561.
Welcome – Willard Wyman and Gregory Johnson to SIR
and SIR Golf.
Thank you Bob Teglia who called in tee times for February
and Hank Scherer who will be calling in tee times for March.
We need volunteers.
Reminder – We golf on Mondays and Thursdays at Sunol.
Come join us.  Call Sunol for the time — 888-848-8693 — It is
listed under the name Leake.  New to our group — call me at
793-6561. Want to volunteer – Great!  We need your help!
Maui ILT – Congrats to Ben Fernandez who placed 3rd for
day 2 in a recent ILT tournament.  Patty did good too.  Bill – Oh
well! Maybe next time!
Silverado – Several of us (8 total from Branch 59, 85 total)
played Silverado on Valentines Day.  Everyone was a welcome
– not many taker.  It is a great course & at $42 it was a good
price also.    Hopefully there will be more action like this later
this year.
We have SIR sponsored events coming up!  On July there
will be the 2005 qualifier tournament at Boundary Oaks.
Sometime in May we will have a pre-qualifier and the top two
from each of the 7 flights will go to Boundary Oaks.  The top
two winners from the 7 flights at Boundary Oaks will go to
Poppy Hills on November 1 for the state championship.  Our
own Dave Tanner won it two years ago!
More tournaments – Area 8 will be hosting a team
championship with winners going to Stockton on August 17 for
the finals.  Need tourney completed by late June.  Each team
will consist of 4 players, an A/B/C/D player. We will use the
June indexes.  The limits for a team are:  A = 0-17.9; B = 18.0-
21.9; C = 22.0-25.9 and D = 26.0-36.4.  Our goal is to have 6
teams formed within area 8.  Start thinking about who you
want to be on your team.
SIR golf website = www.sirinc.org/activities/golf
Beginning very soon NCGA will no longer be supplying
reports, index cards, etc.  More later.  The first thing I would
like to know is this – if you are not currently receiving via e-
mail your index information  monthly from NCGA, and you
have access to e-mail and want this information, please
let me know.  There will be a whole lot more changes as the
year moves on.

Thank you for reading this and happy golfing!  Additions,
corrections, or want to volunteer – call Bill at 793-6561

Golf Notes
by Bill Leake

February Strikes and Spares
by Rollin Cunningham

NAME       HIGH GAME       HIGH SERIES
Wayne Adams 131 359
Gary Bennett 191 456
Frank Cordova 215 536
Al Costa 189 475
Rollin Cunningham 188 545
Ray Erickson 190 566
Ray Faria 194 521
Don Henry 210 562
Darrell Jewel 92 275
Nat Lord 190 528
Bob Snodgrass 175 451
Frank Thomas 151 425
Carl Tolle 222 593
Art Winkley 193 505

All Sirs are welcome to join in SIR Open Handicap Bowling at
Mowry Lanes at 1 pm Mondays.

THE CYBERGEEZERS

Will meet Tuesday, March 22nd at

2:30pm at the Newark Library located at

6300 Civic Terrace Avenue in Newark.

Call Fred for more information.

Fred Gotthardt  at  797-4592
fredg27@comcast.net
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SUNSHINE COMMITTEE REPORT
by Dave Marymee, Bob Walter and Richard Ahern

FRED ANDERSON’S wife, Debbie, died February
15th. We at SIR offer our sympathy to Fred and his
family.
DAN ARCHER, Ohlone Trustee says he is having
trouble adjusting to his medication which seems to
lead to an inconsistent reaction. Dan also said how
much he appreciated the plaque, Big Sir Howie
Thompson, presented to him at the January luncheon
honoring him for his service as a trustee on the
Ohlone College Board.
ROBERT BOIKE is still being treated at home, on
alternate days, by a nurse because of a staph
infection in his leg. Bob plans to attend the SIR
luncheons. Hope to see you there Bob.
JOHN CLARK’S wife Leslie, reports John has
recovered from a cardiac problem and is doing OK.
ROBERT DESCH is reported to be suffering from
Alzheimer’s syndrome. He is reported to be at the
Aegis of Fremont on Walnut. Hope you are
comfortable Bob.
ROY DUARTE says he continues nightly kidney
dialysis and is doing OK. Roy plans to attend SIR
luncheons.
RAY JARVIS continues to reside at Country Drive
Care Center. Ray is bedfast and likes visitors. Bring a
book, Ray likes to read.
WALT ODEN has recovered from surgical repair of
his right foot. There is no pain in the right heel but he
has pain in the right instep. Walt is busy driving to
Los Gatos to see his wife, Norma, who had a left hip
replacement. Her right hip was replaced seven years

ago. Norma seemed anemic; hence she has had a
blood transfusion. Hope there is improvement for
both of you.
GEORGE RODRIGUES, wife, Florence, reports
George was transferred from Kaiser, Fremont, to
Country Drive Center in February. For almost four
weeks George was being treated for pneumonia and
congestive heart problems at Kaiser. George has had
a number of blood transfusions for anemia. We hope
you continue to improve, George.
AL WYDLER, Branch 59 Secretary, was treated in a
San Jose Hospital for a rapid heart beat. Al came
home the latter part of January after the installation
of a defibrillator, requiring a wire run under the
shoulder blade to the heart. A microchip controls the
heart beat. It is supposed to kick in when the pulse is
too high or too low. So far on checkup the microchip
has not reacted, the pulse rate seems to be in normal
range. Glad you are feeling OK, Al.

Your Name  _____________________________  Sweetheart’s Name  _____________________________

Number in Party_______  x $16 per person = $________    Make out check to SIR Branch #59 and mail to:

Sir Tom Sherba, 3371 Galsworthy Court, Fremont, CA 94560   Tickets will be sold at March and April Lunch

Be sure to enclose a self-addressed and stamped envelope.
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Tables of 8 can be reserved with ticket purchases

�����
��#�����������
��$��������%�

���&�������'���

Western attire recommended
(leave your six shooters at home)

In MemorIn MemorIn MemorIn MemorIn Memoriamiamiamiamiam
George Hubach, 81 and a member of
Branch 59 since June 1984, died February
28, 2005. He was the Big Sir in 1994 and
was awarded an Honorary Life Membership
in 2002 by the Pathfinder Branch.
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PATHFINDER BRANCH 59
History 2004

by Peter Angelides

The officers elected in 2004 to serve in 2005 were:

Big Sir Sir Howard Thompson
Little Sir Sir Les Addison
Secretary Sir Al Wydler
Assistant Secretary Sir Drag Dutina
Treasurer Sir Louis Bufkin
Assistant Treasurer Sir Robert Snodgrass

The Board of Directors elected in 2004 to serve in 2005 include:

Sir Lloyd Anderson Sir Don Gillis Sir Bill Leake
Sir Robert Ralston Sir Tom Sherba Sir Arthur Winkley

Membership totaled 272 active members at the beginning of the 2004. At the end of the year
membership had been reduced to 261 active members and 24 inactive members. Although 21 new
members joined Branch 59 in 2004, it was not enough to offset membership attrition due to
resignations, deceased members, and other causes.

The treasury held $5,746.42 at the beginning of 2004 and stood at $4,214.42 at the end of the year.

All luncheons were held at Swiss Park in Newark for the year, as a continuation of the changeover
made in 2003 from the Elks Lodge. The average attendance at the luncheons came to 187. The
“holiday” luncheons- the May Sweetheart Party and the Christmas Party were well attended and turned
out to be huge successes thanks to the outstanding efforts of Sir David Tanner and his Social
Committee. What made the Sweetheart Party so special was the presentation of an Honorary Life
Membership to Sir Fred Gotthardt by SIR President Jim Musci.

The speakers recruited by Little Sir Howard Thompson were very stimulating and covered a range
of topics. The January speaker, Tom Murray, described life styles and amenities that the California
Veterans Home in Yountville offers veterans. Bob Michael a noted authority on the history of aviation in
the SF Bay Area described the early developments of air travel in these environs for the February
luncheon. The March speaker, Bob Parsons, spoke about strokes, the warning signs and the way to
respond to one. Bob having been a stroke victim himself was able to convince the audience on the
importance of being aware of stroke symptoms. The April speaker, although renowned for wine
making, Fred Weibel (Weibel Vineyards), enlightened his audience with his experiences in “Angel
Flight”. This is an organization that flies medical patients to and from medical treatments. The June
luncheon gave us Jim Hollabaugh an avid historian of the Revolutionary War, who described the
religious faith of the founding fathers, their religious beliefs, and why it mattered to them and ultimately
to the fledgling Nation.

Dr. Charlie Self spoke on a very timely subject, the history of the Summer Olympic Games (and they
were going on in Athens, Greece as he spoke). His comments and knowledge brought back
memories of the great American athletes that competed in them. The August luncheon featured the
very important and often misunderstood topic of Reverse Mortgages, ably discussed by Dave Brown,
a reverse mortgage consultant with Wells Fargo. Mr Brown described various scenarios for reverse
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mortgages to better show who should and who should not acquire a reverse mortgage. Financial
advice was on the menu for the September luncheon, as the guest speaker, Pat Vitucci, a well known
financial adviser gave the SIR audience much good advice for situations that may arise in an uncertain
future. Our October luncheon speaker, Dr. John T Dearborn, performs knee and hip replacement
surgery at the Washington Hospital and Stanford University. Several SIR members could attest to his
consummate skill, as he has performed the operation on them. He described the procedures and the
post operation recovery rate. The November luncheon featured Mr Louis Chicoine of the Tri City
Homeless coalition. He related his mission to the SIR group, which is to return homeless people to
stable housing, while improving their skills and self-reliance.

Bowling, golf, walking/hiking, computer classes (Cybergeezers Sir Fred Gotthardt’s domain) are
the major activities sponsored by Branch 59. Sir Dave Dunlap and Sir Bill Leake ably handle Bowling
and Golf respectively. The quality of bowlers and golfers in Branch 59 can be attested to phenomenal
scores garnered by some of the members. Sir Don Henry and Sir Frank Cordova bowl in the 240’s
and 250’s. That’s pretty serious bowling! In addition there is a lending library available for reading and
browsing. The success of these activities can be attributed to the various Committee Chairmen and
their assistants.

One of the many bright spots in Branch 59 is the Pathfinder, superbly edited by Sir John Skarpelos
with the able assistance of Sir Fred Gotthardt.

Sir Dave Marymee of the Sunshine Committee continues the difficult task of reporting on illness
and deaths among the members and providing a contact with the families on behalf of the Branch.

Overall, Branch 59 enjoyed a fun year thanks to the active participation of the members.

PATHFINDER BRANCH 59
History 2004 (continued)

Travel Tidbits for Area 8
Emile Lassalle

April 14th: A DAY AT THE RACES
Where: Bay Meadows Race Track
Hosted Luncheon at the Turf Club - Post time is 1:00 pm
This is always a sell out, hope to see you at the track.
COST: $ 56 per person
ESCORT: Frank Cerruti 510-568-8361

June 14th: MYSTERY PROGRESSIVE DINNER TOUR
This is a real fun trip; you will depart from Sears, Hayward
and go to 4 different restaurants starting with Wine Tasting
and Hors d’oeuvres. The rest I won’t tell you about since this
is a mystery tour.
COST: $84 per person
ESCORT: Lyle Kreger 510-278-9167

September 20th: APPLE HILL
This is a tour that always sells out fast. We go by Placerville
in the Mother-Lode country. You will have a guided tour of
Apple Hill area, and the BBQ lunch including Apple Pie.
COST: $46 per person
ESCORT: Frank Cerruti 510-568-8361

October 23-November 5th:
CRUISE CANADA & COLONIAL AMERICA
We fly to Montreal for a nights stay, next day on to Quebec,
guided tours in both cities. At Quebec we transfer to the pier
and board the Sea Princess. Our ports we will stop at are
Sydney & Halifax, Nova Scotia, Bar Harbor, Boston, New
Port, New York, Norfolk, Charleston and Ft. Lauderdale. From
here we are transferred to the airport for our flight home.
COST: $ 2653-$3453 per person, double occupancy.
ESCORT: Emile Lassalle 510-538-7463

March 24th: An afternoon presentation on the Canada &
Colonial America Cruise by Golden Gate Tours at a local
restaurant. Call Emile Lassalle 510-538-7463 for more
information.

FUTURE TRIPS BEING PLANNED:       July: Overnight to Reno Casinos       August: Mystery Bus trip
                 October: Colusa Indian Casino            December: Garbeau’s Christmas Dinner Show in Sacramento
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PATHFINDER BRANCH NO. 59
John Skarpelos, Editor
1636 Vernal Avenue
Fremont, CA   94539-4736

Return Service Requested

STATE OFFICERS
State President

James E. Donovan
State Vice-President

Robert G. Curley
State Secretary
Langley Erickson
State Treasurer

C. H. ‘Hutch’ Hutchinson
Director, Region 6

W. Arthur Miller
Governor, Area 8
Robert Lippincott

Br 59 Honorary Life Members
Fred Gotthardt
George Hubach

Lyle Kingery
Nat Lord

David Marymee

1976 Peter Clark*
1977 Karl Heine*
1978 Harry Cooper
1979 Kenneth Foster*
1980 Larry Varblow*
1981 Guido Milano*
1982 Alex Fulton*
1983 Stephen Epler*
1984 George Herman*
1985 Ray Crosby*
1986 Loran Coburn
1987 Robert Davis*
1988 Robert Klindt*
1989 Martin Annen*
1990 Lee Updegraff
1991 Fred W. Fretter*
1992 Lyle Kingery
1993 LeRoy J. King*
1994 George Hubach
1995 Clyde Killion*
1996 Bill Schwan*
1997 Nat Lord
1998 John Buchanan*
1999 Art Lampert
2000 Harry Heyen*
2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba

*(deceased)

PAST BIG SIRS

GREETERS
Bruno Orsetti - Chairman

Lynn Purvis - Assistant
LIBRARIAN

Wayne Adams - Chairman
Richard Ball - Assistant

MEMBERSHIP
Ed Bingle - Chairman

Paul Bleignier - Assistant
ROSTER

John Skarpelos - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
SERGEANT-AT-ARMS

Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
Bill Anderson - Assistant

SOCIAL
Tony Zeuli - Chairman

Donald Henry - Assistant
Nat Lord - Assistant

Tom Sherba - Assistant
SONG LEADER

Frank Campos
SPORTS

Nat Lord
SUNSHINE

Dave Marymee - Chairman
Bob Walter – Assistant

Richard Ahern - Assistant
WALKING GROUP

Don Henry

ATTENDANCE
Fred Gotthardt - Chairman

Manuel Silva - Assistant
Arnold Mozzetti - Assistant
Alan Douglass - Assistant
Hugh Twomey - Assistant

BIRTHDAYS
Art Winkley - Chairman
Frank Thomas - Assistant

BOWLING
Dave Dunlap - Chairman

Rollin Cunningham - Assistant
BRIDGE

Drag Dutina - Chairman
Lee Hylton - Assistant

CAPS & EMBLEMS
Bob Edwards

CIRCULATION
Bill Briscoe - Chairman
Art Shiffrar - Assistant
CYBERGEEZERS

Fred Gotthardt
EDITOR PATHFINDER

John Skarpelos
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

GOLF
Bill Leake - Chairman

Gerry Desmond - Assistant
Darryl Moore - Assistant

HISTORIAN
Peter Angelides

Committee Chairmen and Assistants

PATHFINDER DEADLINE
The next issue of the Pathfinder

will be in April 2005 and the
copy deadline will be

Friday, March 25, 2005.

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE


